

580 Prospect Ave. Rumford, Maine 04276 Phone: (207) 364-7441 Fax: (207) 364-7417

E-Mail: cleduc@fitchcompany.com

January 24, 2024

CECO Environmental 884 Main St. Monroe, CT 06468

Attention: Jeff Broderick Fitch Quote Number: 22233-10

Subject: CECO Projects 702206, 702246, 702247 Panel Build Shipping Delay.

Dear Jeff,

This letter is our official correspondence about the events that occurred on December 19th, 2023.

Heavy rains passed through our state on December 18th, into December 19th. The shop is located by the Androscoggin River. When it was evident that the water was rising, the shop took great efforts to get equipment onto higher ground. The three panels for the subject projects were completed, the doors were latched, and they were elevated atop of their shipping crates. Unfortunately, the water rose higher and faster than forecasted or expected.

The flooding in our neighborhood was historic. The water level had reached four feet within our building. By December 20th the water had receded enough for us to enter the neighborhood and our building. In the process of accessing the damage it was evident that two out of the three panels had sustained water damage. We surmise the water made its way into the cabinets through the side mounted air conditioners. The internal components were submerged.

In the days following, all new components were ordered. The build times were prioritized based on delivery confirmations and the shops readiness to begin fabricating post flood cleanup. The third panel which did not sustain damage was fully tested a second time and is scheduled to ship to the skid fabricator on January 26, 2024. The remaining two panels have been fully constructed and tested with exception of the air conditioners which we are awaiting delivery on.

If you have any questions or concerns about any of the above information, please call me at (207) 944-9477.

Sincerely,

Charley LeDuc, P.E.



